
Sayyid Al-Hakeem calls for upcoming government components’ representation

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met the Turkish Ambassador, His

Excellency Mr. Ali Rıza GÜNEY, on 23/10/2022, and discussed the developments of the political

scene in Iraq, the bilateral ties between Iraq and Turkey, and topics of joint interest. H.E.

affirmed that Iraq is moving ahead with the formation of a national service government, and

reiterated his position not to participate in it. Yet, support it, support the pacification

paths, and restore the citizen’s confidence in the political system.

H.E. referred to the importance of everyone’s attendance in the inclusive and reassuring

equation through Iraqi components’ representation in the government, especially the genuine

Turkmen component. Furthermore, H.E. illustrated that the stability of Iraq is a prelude to the

security and stability of the region.


